Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for April 2, 2008


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

April 2, 2008
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The April 2, 2008 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:03 PM by Chairman Richard Gokey.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Richard Gokey, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair 

Scott Stepp

Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Noel Roy, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

ANNOUNCEMENTS Opening day for Baseball is Saturday, April 19th at 10am at Hill Road Park.

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
Lisa Jokiel of Geiger Road stated that her son, Paul, asked the Board to keep Monocacy Hill the same as it is. Dennis Grabowski, resident, also was concerned that the Hill remain the same. 

MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of March 19, 2008. Motion passed 5-0.  

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Stepp, and passed 5-0 to approve the following disbursements:




Disbursements:
$    17,897.26 General Fund




$    35,771.14 Sewer Fund

$      9,274.47 Traffic Impact Fund North

$      3,025.28 EDU Fund 

$      9,144.22 Liquid Fuels 

$    75,112.37 Total 

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the payment of $500 to Albright College, Center for Community Involvement as the annual donation. Motion passed 4-0-1. Mr. Yanos abstained. 

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to purchase new website design software at a cost of $129, plus $25 per month hosting, and $1200 startup costs. Motion passed 5-0. 
The Manager presented his first quarter financial analysis to the Board. He felt it was important to be frugal. 

PLANNING AND ZONING
Hearthstone Zoning Hearing Board Recommendation Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to recommend the Zoning Hearing Board grant the special exception for nursing home use with the condition that the developer abide by the ordinance in effect or the ordinance that is being worked on in respect to the exterior siding. Motion passed 5-0. Since there were no representatives from the developer to answer questions, Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to send a letter to the Zoning Hearing Board stating the Board would go along with the Planning Commission’s recommendations. Motion passed 5-0. 
RECREATION BOARD Risa Marmontello presented the draft of the Request for Proposals for the Forest Stewardship Plan. Ms. Marmontello explained that the plan needed to be done by an independent forester. She reviewed the parts of the plan with the Board, explaining that the plan’s job would be to look at the health and condition of the woodland and make recommendations on best management practices. Mr. Yanos and Mr. Gokey were concerned about the costs of the plan and improvements. Ms. Marmontello explained that the Bureau of Forestry had $1400 grant money available and the Conservancy had committed $2000 for the plan. She stated she could ask for cost approximations for improvements. Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the RFP as written. Motion passed 5-0. The deadline for submittals was set at 30 days. 
CODE ENFORCEMENT The report for February was presented to the Board. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

County Emergency Response Team Ordinance  Mr. Boland stated he was still reviewing the budget figures and would report back at the next meeting. 

Joint Permit for Geiger Road Bridge Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the application for the joint permit necessary for the Geiger Road Bridge. Motion passed 5-0. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Arbour Green Sewer Assessment Mr. Robert. R. Yanos excused himself from the discussion. Mr. Boland stated he had reviewed one of the agreements for farm exemption and determined that the money was owed to the Township. He stated he would contact the escrow company to release the money to the Township. 
Dedication of Glenwood Estates Mr. Boland presented Resolution 08-08 to accept the dedication of Glenwood Drive, Applewood Drive and Fairmeadow Drive to the Board. The Maintenance Agreement would be extended for an additional 18 months to insure the wearing course of the streets. The developer agreed to repair three shut off valves in the sewer system. It was agreed that the maintenance agreement would be dated November 20, 2007. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt Resolution 08-08 accepting the streets in Glenwood Estates and authorize the Chair to execute the Maintenance Agreement. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Weller asked about the Shirey’s request to join Oley Township’s Ag Security Area. Mr. Boland stated he had contacted the solicitor for Oley and had discussed the Shirey’s application. Mr. Boland would confirm that the Shirey’s were already in Amity’s Ag Security Area and would send a letter to Oley. 

NEW BUSINESS

Optimist Club use of Lake Drive Park for Community Days   Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the request per their letter of March 12, 2008. Motion passed 5-0. 

Participation in Leaf Creek Feasibility Study Steering Committee   Mr. Gokey appointed Mrs. McGrath to represent the Board of Supervisors in the committee. Mr. Yanos stated his concern regarding funds spent on this project. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  Mr. Lyon reported that the Tennessee Pipeline project had been shelved. He presented a report on the proposed Continuing Care Retirement Community for the Bernet property. The facility would generate $8 million dollars in school tax revenue and $500,000 in township taxes. The Manager reported that the Township was taking applications for the Park and Recreation Board vacancy and that the deadline for acceptance of applications would be April 15. Mr. Lyon stated he was expecting a letter from Joan London regarding Chuck’s Auto Salvage. The Manager reported that he had met with planners regarding the R-6 extension passenger train. The Monocacy Interceptor discussions were continuing. Mr. Lyon stated he felt the Forest Stewardship Committee had done a good job with their RFP and their presentation. The Manager stated he had sent letters regarding rights of way for the Tollgate Road alignment. A cost estimate would be forthcoming so that financial planning could begin. Mr. Lyon stated that the 662/422 turning lane project had been awarded to Reading Materials, Inc. The project could start in a week to 10 days and could last 1 to 2 years. Drivers could expect lane closures and traffic delays. Earl Township had responded that they are not interested in additional sewer capacity. Mr. Lyon reported that the proposed findings of fact for the Schmale Farm were available in the Township office. The Manager reported that the DYBA was taking out the turf infield at Myron Wheeler field and replacing it with Diamond Tex. He stated the DYBA was willing to pay for additional material but asked the Township to order it. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to authorize the purchasing of the additional Diamond Tex. Motion passed 5-0. 
Chief of Police  none. The Chief withdrew his conference request. 
Supervisors none.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Gene Hafer asked when the Monocacy Interceptor would be ready to go out to bid. Mr. Boland stated that the Township typically waits until rights of way have been obtained. Mr. Hafer suggested the Board look into improvements on Blacksmith Road. 
Lisa Jokiel stated that sight distance was a problem at Old Airport Road and Rt. 562. Mr. Weller suggested the Township send a letter to the state regarding the problem. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned to executive session to discuss personnel and police issues at 8:40PM on motion by Mrs. McGrath, seconded by Mr. Weller, and duly passed. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

